中國文化大學 110 學年度博士班考試入學招生考試試題

系組:各學系博士班

節次:第1節

科目:英文

A.	Vocabularies: 20%				
1.	False information, also known as fake news, is news or stories created to				
	people or influence their views.				
	(A) neglect	(B) deceive	(C) shelter	(D) classify	
2.	To maintain social or	der, we spare no eff	forts to enhance	e law to make sure	
	the laws would be obeyed.				
	(A) enforcement	(B) achievement	(C) enlargemen	nt (D) outcome	
3.	In a democratic cour	ntry, people should l	earn to	others' opinion.	
	(A) Ignorance				
4.	A series of traffic control measures wereon all freeways through Taiwan				
	during Chinese New Year.				
	(A) implemented	(B) dismantled	(C) prosecuted	(D) trespassed	
5.	A devoted person alwayson something he is doing.				
				(D) compliant	
6.	It was a good memory to swim in the streamgently in front of mu				
	uncle's house.				
	(A) flows	(B) flew	(C) to flow	(D) flowing	
7.	You can find comput				
	(A) compartments	(B)components	(C) commitme	nt (D) comparison	
8.	If you want to see my academic performance, I can bring my college				
	(A) transit			ction (D) transcript	
9.	The residentsto setting up a chemical factory in the neighborhood because				
	it may produce pollution.				
	• •		(C) objected	(D) participated	
10.	. It is sad to find out that only a smallof the nation's money is spent on				
	education.	•			
,	(A) fragment	(B) fraction	(C) fragrance	(D) fertility	
	, ,				
В.	Grammar: 20%				
1. \	Wethe bushes th	e whole day. I apolo	gize that the fr	ont yard is so messy.	
		trimmed (C) are tr		nave been trimming	
2. 1	called the police imr			across the street.	
	(A) running	(B) has run	(C) run	(D) runs	
٦ I	wish Ibefore I s	•		•	
J. 1	(A) had waited	(B) have waited	(C) waited	(D) wait	
/ 1	found thispiece	• •	• •	• •	
4, ∣			(C) torn	(D) to tear	
	(A) tearing	(B) tear	(C) LOTTI	(D) to tear	

中國文化大學 110 學年度博士班考試入學招生考試試題 節次:第1節 系組:各學系博士班 科目:英文 5. Our......candidate graduated from UC Berkeley and has three years work experience in the related industry. (C) preferred (A) preference (B) prefer (D) preferring 6. He insists that she...... As soon as possible. (B) came (C) comes (D) is coming (A) come 7. I made my driver.....the special guest in the airport. (A) picks up (B) pick up (C) picking up (D) picked up 8. Ion the right since I have lived in Japan for five years. (A) used to drive (B) is used to driving (C) used to driving (D) is used to drive 9. If I had gone to the welfare party last night, I.....happy to see my previous supervisor. (A) Would have been (B) were (C) would be (D) am 10. He did not pass the final exam......his laziness. (C) with a view to (D) as result (A) on account of (B) because C. Matching: 20% С D A pandemic B pamphlet compensation resign Ε novice F revenue G installment Н endorse 1 inflation draft K merger dispute M correspondence reveal N chore 1. A thin book only with few pages which provides information for people. 7 2. Give up a job by telling your supervisor 3. The income that a company receives regularly. 4. One of a number of payments that you make over a period of time to pay for something that you can use while you are paying for it. 5. A continuing rise in prices caused by an increase in the money supply and demand for goods 6. A disease which exists in almost all the areas. 7. Money that is paid to someone in exchange for something that has been lost. 8. A person who is not experienced in a job 9. To make a public statement of your approval or support for something or someone 10. Letters D. Cloze: 10%

"Negotiation" involves finding a balance between reaching the best possible result and establishing a mutually beneficial working relationship with your counterparts at the same time. Many negotiation researches emphasize inventing ___(1)__ for mutual gain rather than negotiating on a win-lose basis. The former tries to expand the pie by discovering new options, (2) the latter sees negotiations as fixed pie where the more one side wins, the more the other side loses. It is (3) to lock

中國文化大學 110 學年度博士班考試入學招生考試試題

系組:各學系博士班

節次:第1節

科目:英文

yourself into a fixed position because that will prevent you from finding (4) that will be mutually beneficial. Therefore, how to create a win-win situation becomes an method for negotiation.

1. (A)conflicts

(B)chooses

(C) troubles

(D) options

2. (A)which

(B) with

(C) while

(D) or

3. (A)unproductive

(B) usually

(C) commonly

(D) vivify

4. (A)relationships

(B) alter

(C) alternatives

(D) commuter

5. (A)elegant

(B) essential

(C) indispensable

(D) in part of

E. Reading Comprehension: 10%

The police chief in Tacoma, Wash. shot and killed his wife after years of abusing her. This news surprised everyone and revealed how serious the domestic violence problems are. While police officers today are more aware of the problem, the following is also true: In many departments, an officer will automatically be fired for a positive marijuana test, but can stay on the job without any punishment after abusing a significant other.

In the wake of the Tacoma killing, the international Association of Police strengthened its efforts to persuade police departments to adopt a set of rules of domestic violence. Responding to concerns that this violence had long been treated more leniently than other forms of misconduct, the organization called for zero tolerance for abusers, tougher pre-employment screening and a separate set of procedures to ensure rigorous investigation of every accusation. However, until now, only Nashville, Tennessee has adopted the entire policy while others just ignore to arrest their colleague who commits the crime of domestic violence.

- 1. What is the main idea of this passage?
- (A) Domestic violence is rare among police officer.
- (B) It is not right to abuse your spouse.
- (C) A police officer abused his wife
- (D) Police department are slow to police their own abusers.
- 2. According to the passage, how many police departments have a distinct policy for domestic violence concerning officers?
- (A) none
- (B) one
- (C) many but really slow
- (d) countless

第3頁共4月

中國文化大學 110 學年度博士班考試入學招生考試試題

系組:各學系博士班

節次:第1節

科目:英文

- 3. According to the passage, which statement is true?
- (A) Domestic violence has been treated aggressively in the police department
- (B) Police officers will be automatically fired after abusing their spouses
- (C) Punishment is severe for domestic violence concerning police officers
- (D) Domestic violence has been treated more gently than other forms of crimes
- 4. What is the meaning of domestic violence?
- (A) a person who is beaten by police officer.
- (B) a person who has taken marijuana
- (C) a person who abuses his/her spouse
- (D) a person who robbed the store.
- 5. According to the passage, which statement is not true.
- (A) Tacoma has not adopted the new model of the rule
- (B) An officer will be fired after battering his wife
- (C) Most police departments have been slow in response to domestic violence
- (D) An officer will lose his job for a positive result of drug test
- F. Translation: 20%
- 1. 梅雨季來時,會給台灣帶來豐沛的雨水。
- 2. Covid-19 的爆發,推動了國際間旅遊泡泡的合作。

第4頁共4頁